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Identical letters dated 24 January 2003 from the Permanent
Representative of Iraq to the United Nations addressed to the
Secretary-General and to the President of the Security Council

On instructions from my Government, I have the honour to transmit to you
herewith the daily report for 24 January 2003 on the activities of the inspection
teams of the United Nations Monitoring, Verification and Inspection Commission
(UNMOVIC) and the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) in Iraq.

I should be grateful if you would have this letter and its annex circulated as a
document of the Security Council.

(Signed) Mohammed A. Aldouri
Permanent Representative
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Annex to the identical letters dated 24 January 2003 from the
Permanent Representative of Iraq to the United Nations
addressed to the Secretary-General and to the President of
the Security Council

Report on the activities of the UNMOVIC and IAEA inspection
teams in Iraq

Inspection activities on 24 January 2003

I. IAEA inspection team
At 10 a.m., the team, comprising two inspectors, attended a meeting at the

offices of the National Monitoring Directorate. The head of the team stated that, the
following day, he intended to travel by helicopter to the site of the Rimath factory in
Mosul governorate. After the meeting, which lasted around an hour, the team
returned to the Canal Hotel in Baghdad.

II. UNMOVIC chemical inspection team
The team, comprising five inspectors, left the Canal Hotel in Baghdad at 0900

hours and travelled to the site of the Qa`qa` State Enterprise, an affiliate of the
Military Industrialization Corporation (MIC), situated 50 kilometres south of
Baghdad. The team inspected the industrial waste water treatment plant and the
research and development centre. The team then went to the site of the Rashid State
Enterprise, also an MIC affiliate, situated near the Qa`qa` Enterprise. The team
inspected the ammonium perchlorate production unit, which includes tagged
equipment. After a detailed inspection of the equipment, the team travelled to the
site of the Bassel State Enterprise, an MIC affiliate, in the Jadiriyah district of
Baghdad. After completing its assignment, which lasted around five hours, the team
returned to the Canal Hotel in Baghdad.


